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Notes from Janell 
The Quilt Show is just a few weeks 
away and Red and White is every-
where!  I am excited to hear the 
number of quilts that are in the 
show, you will not be disappoint-
ed.   

A huge thank you to the Com-
mittee for all their hard work so far 
and the army of volunteers it will 
still take to put on this amazing 

show. Be sure to sign up to help at 
the meeting if you are available.  I 
look forward to seeing you all 
there. 

We are in need of a Quilt Show 
Chair for 2019 as well as some 
other helpers for that team. If you 
have ever thought about helping 
on that committee please consider 
stepping up.  If you have any 

questions on what it would entail, 
please let me know and we can set 
up a meeting with past chairs.   
 

Janell Willis, President 
 

 
 
 
 

Beryl Burtis will be missed. . . 

Beryl Burtis, our mom, passed away on February 11.  She was a 

founding member of the guild in 1982 and remained active in the 

guild the rest of her life.   From the meetings, to the fair, to the quilt 

show, to community service, she was always willing to jump in and 

help where she could.   

She co-chaired the quilt show, was a co-featured quilter, and alt-

hough we didn’t count, we suspect she may have made over 100 

community service quilts for foster kids.   

She counted many of you as 

friends.  She hand quilted with 

the Methodist women, hosted 

Wednesday night quilting, and 

sewed with the Thursday  

Stitchers for years.  In the last 

couple of years, quilting was a 

way she could continue to  

contribute to society, and it 

made her happy.   

 

 

She was sweet and loving and 

we already miss her.  If you feel 

the need to do something, make 

a community service quilt in her  

honor. 

 

Colleen and Eileen 

General 
Meeting 

 

February 28 

 

 

St. Andrew Presbyterian 
Church 

1390 Franklin Rd, Yuba City 

 

Doors open at 6:00 

Meeting at 7:00 
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Rhapsody in Red ~ 2018 Quilt Show 
We are less than 30 days from 
“Rhapsody in Red”.   Don’t forget 
to sign up to help during the 
meeting.   We will have signup 
sheets ready for you.    

Those helping with the windsocks 
on Thursday, 8 March, please be at 
the fairgrounds by 8 AM.  The fair 
staff will be there at 9 AM to start 
hanging the windsocks.    

We will have postcards and posters 
at the meeting if you need any.  I 
will have show pins as well, so stop 

by and see me. 

This will be a great show and I am 
looking forward to seeing the hall 
filled with red and white quilts.  
We have a great layout for the 
show and a few surprises as well 
for you.  At layout meeting this 
month, we had 259 quilts sub-
mitted to the show and 199 of 
these were red and white.  Great 
job to all those that entered quilts.  

  Our featured quilt collection will 
include 9 quilts from Northern   

California Quilt Guilds  (Diablo Val-
ley Quilters, Orland Quilters, 
Oroville Piecemakers, Pacific Flya-
way Quilters, Paradise ridge Quilt-
ers, Quilters Sew-iety of Redding, 
River City Quilt Guild, Santa Rosa 
Quilt Guild) and our own entry 
from Valley Quilt Guild.  

DeRay Jensen 

 

 
 

Northern California Quilt Council 

The January meeting was a group 
of nine teachers showing their 
techniques at an “All Star Review”.  
They each had 12 minutes to show 
what they did at nine different sta-
tions with chairs set up in front of 
each station.  There was enough 
time during the morning so that 
you could rotate around and check 
out 7 of the 9 teachers, or stay and 
listen to the same one over again.   

Several of the teachers have been 

to our guild already, some of them 
many years ago.  Linda Wagner is 
now doing very interesting pieced 
borders.  Colleen Granger is 
“Playing with Pre-Cuts”, and Debo-
rah Miller has a neat technique for 
piecing orange peel curves perfect-
ly.  This set-up allows for more 
time to learn what the teachers 
have to offer and actually see them 
in action.  I would recommend 
attending this meeting to anyone 

who would like to see what NCQC 
is all about. 

The next meeting will be in April 
and will again be “Meet the Teach-
ers”.  This is also a good meeting to 
attend as you get a brief glimpse of 
what each teacher has to offer. If 
what they have on display inter-
ests you, you have a chance to talk 
to them.  Come and join the fun. 

Sharon Easter, Rep. 

Spread Some Sunshine 

Many of you may not know that 
the VQG has a Sunshine Person. 
This position is responsible to send 
a greeting card to any member 
who has had surgery, illness, or 
lost a member of their immediate 
family.  

 I can only do that with your help. 
While some members wish to re-

main private about these issues, 
many people welcome just a quick 
card that can brighten their day 
and let them know that others 
are thinking of them.   

Help me be aware of anyone that 
might appreciate this.  You can      
e-mail me with this information.  

 Thanks in advance!  

Linda Matsumoto 
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Programs and Speakers 

We started out the New Year right.  

At the January meeting, Darla Holt, 

Emily Hyatt, and Tammy Morrison 

did a great job presenting their 

quilts to the guild.  A big thank you 

to them for volunteering to share.  

Janell Willis and Diane Leighton did 

a nice job putting together and 

presenting a history of the guild 

followed by a history quiz.  Thank 

you to them as well.  I know I 

learned some stuff I didn’t know. 

 

At the February meeting, we will 

have Ingrid Cattaneo lecturing on 

Fabric Collage Made Easy, followed 

by a Friday/Saturday class on an 

awesome fabric collage rooster.  

There are still a few spots left in 

the class.  (For those of you not at 

the last meeting, Sherri McConnell 

had to cancel due to her husband’s 

health issues.)  In March, Lynne 

Pillus will be lecturing on mechani-

cal quilts (look her up online – the 

mechanical quilts are really cool).    

On March 31, we’ll have a Free 

Sew Day from 9 am to 3 pm at the 

Rideout Conference Center.  I’m 

hoping some of you will join me in 

making some fidget quilts request-

ed by Rideout (who let us use their 

conference center). I’ll have some 

samples at the February meeting.   

Analie Belden will join us at our 

April meeting, speaking on the 

Dresden Dance, and will be teach-

ing a Friday/Saturday class on 

Thoroughly Modern Dresden.  

There are still spaces in that class 

as well. 

Please feel free to contact us if you 
have ideas for programs or speak-
ers or classes, or if you have  
questions. 

 

1st VP  Colleen Pelfrey  
muirhiker@gmail.com  
530-713-0274  

Eileen Milligan 

eileenmilligan52@gmail.com   

480-244-2490 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Fat Chance 

Thanks to everyone participating in Fat Chance every month!  When we started, we were fortunate to fill 
just one container.  Now there are three with the possibility of adding a fourth basket.  

 

February’s theme is “Celebrate President’s Day”.  The colors to celebrate with are the traditional red, white, 
and blue. 

 

Alyce Kauffman and Dorothy Lindsay 

mailto:muirhiker@gmail.com
mailto:eileenmilligan52@gmail.com
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Quilt Show Entries ~ 2018 

QUILT SHOW ENTRIES and LAYOUT...Quilt Show Entries are closed, our Show has been laid out 
with a total of 290 Entries.   31 Challenge Quilts, 198 Red & White and 61 Regular Entries.  Mem-
bers, you have out done yourselves this year, it should be an outstanding show!!! 

Important Dates and things to remember:   

¶ Your Card/Receipt with your entry numbers will be available at the February 28th General 
Meeting.  Please stop by our table and pick up your Card/Receipt (with cloth labels attached).  If 
you have a friend who cannot attend this meeting, please pick up their card also.  The entry num-
bers are to be written on your label.  The label is to be sewn to the back of the quilt, so when the 
front of your quilt is facing you, pick up the lower right corner and the label should be clearly visible 
on the back. 

 

¶ If for some unforeseen reason you cannot deliver your Quilt/Article please contact us im-
mediately!!! 

¶ 4” Sleeves are required on ALL QUILTS 36” or larger.  NO Exceptions will be made this 
year. 

¶ Delivery - Please fold your quilt with the label clearly showing on the outside. 

¶ We do not store or keep any pillow cases, bags, hangars, etc.  Please take these items with you 
once the delivery has been made. 

¶ Delivery Date - Please deliver your Quilt/Article on Friday, March 9th to the Yuba Sutter Fair 
Grounds on Franklin Rd. between the hours of 8 a.m. to 10 a.m. 

¶ Pickup Date - Please pick up your quilt after the Show, March 11th between the hours of 5 to 
5:30 p.m.  
You MUST BRING YOUR CARD/RECEIPT to pick up your Quilt/Article.  

 

ALL QUILTS 36” OR LARGER MUST HAVE SLEEVES 
ON THEM THIS YEAR!!! 
Thank you for helping to make this another GREAT SHOW!! 

 

Entry and Layout Co-Chairpersons, 

Pat May - 674-2930 
Cooky Amarel - 673-6653 

UFO Challenge 

During our January general 
meeting 27 members signed up for 
the challenge. Thank you for your 
participation!! 

 

Please bring your FFO (Finally Fin-
ished Objects) to the February   
general meeting for show and tell.  

 Check in at the UFO table when 
you arrive to sign in and enter for a 
chance to win a prize. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Janet and Gail  
Co-Chairs UFO Challenge  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

5 

QGNQ ~ Quilt Guilds of  

the North Quarter 

Valley Quilt Guild February 2018 
 

 

 

 

We had another really big group attend 
the meeting – approx. 77 were in attend-
ance. We met in the conference room at 
Gold Country Casino and had at least 8 
opportunity quilts on display.  I was able 
to add 6 quilt shows to my ongoing list of 
shows. 

One topic discussed was:  Make sure you 
file all your guild reports, such as the raffle 
report due every year.  Another item 
brought up was the rising cost of guild lia-
bility insurance.  The group in Southern 
California known as SCCQG (similar to 
NCQC) offers guild insurance for an ex-
tremely low rate, however it does not cov-
er any property the guild might own.  Sev-
eral guilds have joined SCCQG for the basic 
liability insurance, and plan to self-insure 
for any property the guild may own.  In 
doing this they decided to set aside funds 
every year to help cover the loss or dam-
age done to any of the guild assets.  This 
will be a lot cheaper in the long run than 
having to pay the high insurance rates  
every year. 

 

The next meeting will be hosted by the 
Scott Valley Quilters of Etna on April 28.  
The weather should be nice and the wild 
flowers starting to bloom, so it should be a 
good weekend trip.  Come join us if you 
can. 

Sharon Easter, Rep. 
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CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мнΣ нлму 
 
aŜƳōŜǊǎ tǊŜǎŜƴǘ: Janell Willis, Colleen Pelfrey, Eileen Milligan, Diana Craddock, Gloria Adams, Sharon East-
er, Billie Lindgren, Diane Leighton, Joetta Danielson, Karen Peters, and DeRay Jensen. 

/ŀƭƭ ǘƻ ƻǊŘŜǊΥ A meeting of the ±ŀƭƭŜȅ vǳƛƭǘ DǳƛƭŘ .ƻŀǊŘ was held at рмф 5 {ǘǊŜŜǘ ƛƴ aŀǊȅǎǾƛƭƭŜ on CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ 
мнΣ нлму. It was called to order by President Janell Willis at пΥлс ǇƳΦ 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ǊŜƳŀǊƪǎΥ  

Janell welcomed members. She stated that there are members of our Guild that are ill, facing surgery, and 
lost loved ones. She reminded us of the importance to be kind to others. 

{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΥ A motion was made and seconded (Diane/Gloria) to accept January minutes as written. Unani-
mous vote to approve. 

Correspondence was received from Gwen from Yountville Veterans Home Holiday Gift Project thanking the 
Guild for our involvement in this project. They are very thankful for all they received. The effort put into 
shopping, and transporting the items is greatly appreciated! 

¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΥ Checking balance as of February 1, 2018: $7,903.67.  Savings balance is $16,071.62.  

±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΥ Speakers are confirmed through April.  

¦ƴŬƴƛǎƘŜŘ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΥ  

CƛƭƛƴƎ ƻŦ млффΩǎΦ Diana C. and Sharon Easter completed the task.  In addition, the RRFI’s are filed and the an-
nual sales tax documents are completed. 

vǳƛƭǘ {Ƙƻǿ ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎΥ 

DeRay stated that all is going well. The people in charge of the various committees are doing an outstanding 
job and on schedule. There will be sign ups at the February Guild meeting for any additional help they will 
need for setup and the days of the Quilt Show.  

We currently have 260 quilts entered with 200 of those being red and white. Eight (8) Guilds have submitted 
their red and white quilt for the Featured Quilts Section of our show. We have 20 Vendors. 

Camp Singer youth will be helping again this year with set-up on Friday. We still need more members to sign 
up to help with set-up.  

Presale tickets are still available.  

The Prospect booklet put out by the Appeal Democrat was in error. There is NO country store on Saturday. 

 
 

 

 
 
 

aƛƴǳǘŜǎ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ƻƴ ƴŜȄǘ ǇŀƎŜΦ Φ Φ Φ Φ 

Valley Quilt Guild February 2018 
 

Board Meeting Minutes 
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Φ Φ ΦaƛƴǳǘŜǎ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ  
 

vǳƛƭǘ {Ƙƻǿ нлмфΥ 

An e-mail was sent out to all members asking for volunteers to be in charge. At this point, we have not re-
ceived a response. 

bŜǿ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ 

CŀŎƛƭƛǘȅ ό/ŀƭ ¢ǊŀƴǎύΦ They hope to have parking lot open by February meeting. Solar panels should all be in-
stalled by then. 

/ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ wŜǇƻǊǘǎΥ 

±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎΥ  

February 28, 2018 is Ingrid Cattaneo – Fabric Collage Made Easy. Class for Fabric Collage Rooster is March 3 
from 9 to3 at Rideout Conference Center. There are still openings. 

March 28 is Lynne Pillus – Mechanical Quilts – check out her website to see her quilts. No Class. 

March 31 from 9 to 3 is a Free Sew Day. You can work on your own project or make a Fidget Quilt to donate 
to the hospital. They let us use their Conference Room for free and it is our way of thanking them. 

April 25 is Anelie Belden – Dresden Dance. Her class is April 28 -9 to 3 at Rideout Conference Center. Thor-
oughly Modern Dresden.  

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΥ 

Diane reports things are going well. Thank you to those who have picked up fabric to make quilts and those 
who have turned in quilts.  

hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ vǳƛƭǘΥ 

Billie said things are going well. They currently have sold $1900 worth of tickets. 

aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΥ 

We currently have 143 members and 7 affiliate members. 

.ȅ [ŀǿ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜΥ  

Members are Diane L., Cookie and De Ray. They are still in the process of reviewing. 

¦ChΥ  

So far there has been interest shown and people have signed up to get their unfinished projects completed. 
There is still time to sign up and be encouraged to tackle those projects.  

.ƭƻŎƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƻƴǘƘΥ 

Eileen Milligan has volunteered to be in charge. She will keep it simple with all skill levels in mind. If you are 
new to our Guild and/or quilting, this is a good way to learn techniques and improve your skills. Eileen and 
others are willing to help answer questions if you need help to complete the block.  

bŜȄǘ .ƻŀǊŘ aŜŜǝƴƎΥ aŀǊŎƘ мнΣ нлму at 519 D St. in MarysvilleΦ Meeting begins at пΥллΦ 

!ŘƧƻǳǊƴƳŜƴǘΥ Meeting was adjourned at рΥмф pmΦ 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Gloria Adams 



 

8 

Valley Quilt Guild February 2018 
 

Affiliate Members 

 SEW-N-PIECE  

Vivian Riley, Owner 
410 4th St.  Marysville, CA 95901 

530-713-3822   
Info@sew-n-piece.com     Sew-n-piece.com 

LINDA BALLARD & CO 

22526 Bridlewood Lane 
Palo Cedro, CA 96073 

530-547-3461   530-547-2061 (Fax) 
linda@letsquilt.com      www.letsquilt.com 

SEW-SO-SHOP 

990-C Klamath Ln Ste 18 
Yuba City, CA 95991 

Jim and Nicky  530-742-7626 
sewsoshop@att.net      www.sewsoshop.com 

FRIENDS AROUND THE BLOCK 

 

211 8th St., Colusa, CA   95932 
Carol Lindquist  530-458-7467 

www.friendsaroundtheblock.com  
friendsaroundtheblock@outlook.com 

Upcoming Quilt Shows 
   

нлму 

 

aŀǊ мл-мм ±ŀƭƭŜȅ vǳƛƭǘ DǳƛƭŘ 
  Yuba-Sutter Fairgrounds 
  442 Franklin Ave. 
  Yuba City, CA 
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 

!ǇǊƛƭ с-т CƻƻǘƘƛƭƭ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎ DǳƛƭŘ 
  Parkside Church 
  3885 Richardson Dr 
  Auburn, CA 
  Fri 9-5, Sat 9-4 
 
aŀȅ р  [ƻƻƳƛǎ vǳƛƭǘ ϧ CƛōŜǊ DǳƛƭŘ 
  {ǇǊƛƴƎ ¢Ŝŀ 

  2650 Sunset Blvd  
  Rocklin, CA 
  10—2:30 
  Contact: Becky Montgomery 
  916-560-3903 or email at 
  sparkey513@comcast.net   
 
 

WǳƴŜ но-нп hŎŜŀƴ ²ŀǾŜ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎ 
  Quilt show 
  Fort Bragg, CA 
 
!ǳƎ п-р /ƘŜǎǘŜǊ tƛŜŎŜƳŀƪŜǊǎ  
  “Quilting by the Lake” 

  Chester High School 
  612 1st Street 
  Chester, CA (near beautiful Lake 

  Almanor) 

  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 
 

hŎǘ нл-нм wƛŘƎŜ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎ 
  Paradise,CA 
 
 
 

There is no charge for 

Upcoming Quilt Show listings 

 

MELISSA & MOM 

613 N Barrett Rd. 
Yuba City, CA 95991 

Eileen Milligan    480-244-2490 
eileenmilligan52@gmail.com 

QUILTS BY CATHY 

 

1436 Coughlin Ct., Yuba City, CA   95993 
Cathy Evans   530-671-6047 

quiltsbycathy@att.net 

mailto:Info@sew-n-piece.com
http://www.friendsaroundtheblock.com
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    Officers and Chairpersons for 2017-2018 

President: 

                   Janell Willis 777-8244  

1st Vice-President     

                   Colleen Pelfrey 713-0274 

2nd Vice-President 

                   Eileen Milligan 480-244-2490 

Secretary             Gloria Adams 673-4342 

673-1997 Treasurer            Diana Craddock 

Chairpersons 

2018 Quilt Show DeRay Jensen 923-2604 

2018 Opportunity        

Quilt 

Billie Lindgren 692-9052 

Block of the Month Millie Berryhill 743-2759 

Challenge 2018 Chris West 635-1352 

Christmas Party VQG Board  

Community Service Wanda Horn 

Carolyn McCray 

Diane Leighton 

743-6805 

743-3205 

673-7044 

Facilities 

Fair Staffing 

Carleen Hagen 

Diane Leighton 

674-9026 

673-7044 

Fair Liason/Setup Cooky Amarel 673-6653 

Hospitality Angie Horne 

Melanie Vieria 

743-1286 

743-3913 
Membership Karen Peters 

Joetta Danielson 

673-0795 

632-8632 

NCQC/QGNQ Sharon Easter 671-7566 

Newsletter Kim Buzolich 790-7180 

Property Pat May 674-2930 

Publicity, Guild Diana Tatro 674-3864 

Sunshine Linda Matsumoto 701-2887 

310 Club-Totally Me Angela Riley 916-214-5433   

Webmaster Camille Jauregui 751-7340 

Purpose: 

To contribute to the knowledge of quilting, to promote the ap-

preciation of fine quilts, to encourage quilt making and collect-

ing and to contribute to the growth and knowledge of quilt 

techniques, textiles, patterns, history and quilt makers through 

educational meetings and fellowship. 

Meetings: 

Meetings are held the last Wednesday of each month at 7:00 

p.m. at the Cal-Trans Building  at 703 B St. in Marysville.  There 

is no meeting in November and the members-only Christmas 

party is in December. Doors open at 6:00 p.m.  Copy ready 

submissions to the newsletter are due the by the 17th day of 

the month by 5:00 p.m. to the Newsletter person.  Please 

direct any questions or comments to the Yuba-Sutter Valley 

Quilt Guild, P. O. Box 1463, Yuba City, CA 95992.  Web site:  

www.valleyquiltguild.com 

Membership: 

Membership is open to anyone interested in quilts and quilting 

regardless of skill level.  You are urged to join and learn with us.  

Dues are $20.00 payable annually.  Membership is from July 1 

through June 30.  Membership entitles you to a newsletter, to 

an annual membership roster (which is confidential).  Affiliate 

membership fee is $24.00 with a business listing each month.  

Affiliate members   receive 10% discount 

for paying a year of ads paid in advance.   

Submit to: 

 

Valley Quilt Guild  
 P. O. Box 1463 
Yuba City, CA 95992 

Advertising Rates Per 

Month 

Members/Affiliate 

Members 

Non-Member 

Business Listing Free N/A 

Business Card Ad $5 $10 

Quarter Page $10 $20 

Half Page $15 $30 

Full Page $20 $40 

VQG Info 

Advertising Rates 

18 months 


